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April 27, 2023 
 

10-SJ-4-PM R017.057 
St. Joseph’s Medical Center 

SCH#2021120439 
 
Nicole Moore 
City of Stockton 
345 N El Dorado St 
Stockton, CA 95202 
 
Dear Ms. Moore:   
 
The California Department of Transportation appreciates the opportunity to review the 
proposed expansion of St. Joseph’s Medical Center in Stockton.  The project involves 
the demolition of existing buildings, the construction of 331,000 square feet of new 
buildings, and an additional 2,066 parking spaces.  The project site is in Stockton 
bordered by Harding Street, California Street, Cemetery Lane, and Cleveland Street.  
The Department has the following comments: 
 
Caltrans recommends the establishment of programs or methods to reduce VMT 
such telework, flex times, preferred parking for carpool and bicycle, pedestrian, and 
transit amenities.   
 
If you have any questions, please contact me at (209) 483-2582 or Nicholas Fung at 
(209) 986-1552. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Tom Dumas 
Chief, Office of Metropolitan Planning 
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